Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am working on a story for the BBC about child abuse linked to accusations of witchcraft and spirit possession. I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act.

 

Please could you tell me the number of cases your Children’s Services department recorded where a child was accused of witchcraft or possession by spirits.

Please include cases where abusers believed that evil forces were acting through the child. Language used might include black magic, kindoki, ndoki, dakini, the evil eye, djinns, voodoo, obeah, devils, curses, demons, and child sorcerers. The abuse might involve attempts to drive out evil; to ‘exorcise’, or ‘deliver’ the child, causing physical or emotional/psychological harm, or neglect.

Please provide the figures for 

a) 2014

b) 2013

c) If possible within the reasonable time limit please also provide the figures for 2012 – if not please prioritise a) and then b)

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not record information under the categories you’ve specified; therefore, this request would require the manual trawl of all case files for the period in question. Across fieldwork we have between 1500 and 1800 open cases at any one time; we would need to drill down into each record in order to gather the case specific information you’ve requested. This process would then need repeating for the other years specified.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

